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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

We are writing to provide an update on the investigations and remediation work at Nepean Creative and 

Performing Arts High School that has taken place during Term 1 and Term 2 2024. 

As we mentioned on 29 April 2024, air monitoring has remained in place and weekly inspections have been 

conducted in buildings A, C, D and E by an independent hygienist throughout Term 2. 

Testing and air monitoring will continue throughout Term 3. 

All air monitoring to date across the buildings has returned results below the minimum detectable limit, 

which means it is consistent with acceptable levels in ambient air (i.e. <0.01 fibres/mL) as per SafeWork 

NSW guidelines. 

Further remediation work will be required and we will keep you updated. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

Thank you for your cooperation as we continue to investigate and plan for this important work. 

If you have any questions, please contact the department on the details below.
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